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Dedicated to the creation and preservation of 

parks, ecological reserves, trails and historical sites.

2020-01-26

Sickle Point

To whom it may concern,

About OSPS
The Okanagan Similkameen Parks Society (OSPS) was formally registered in 1966 as a non-profit society to support, promote and facilitate the existing parks and protected areas as well as to work to establish new parks on ecologically significant and sensitive areas in the South Okanagan and Similkameen region.  OSPS has also supported the restoration of existing historic trails as well as the formation of new active transportation (non-motorized) routes and corridors, such as rail-trails, to promote the direct enjoyment of nature in an outdoor setting.
Ecological values
Sickle Point is a regionally significant riparian area with high ecological values located on the shore of Skaha Lake.  It contains rare plant communities and species at risk.  The marsh area, which extends both to the north and the south of the property itself, along Skaha Lake, has been recognized in the South Okanagan region as critical habitat for aquatic and terrestrial plant species as well as many avian species.  This marsh habitat has therefore been given the highest relative biodiversity ranking for ecosystem significance and sensitivity.
Educational-recreational values
This property is also strategically located on the lake side of the rail trail that stretches between Penticton and Okanagan Falls. It is possible that this corridor could ultimately connect Sicamous on the Shuswap Lake to Brewster, in Washington State which would result in an internationally alluring rail trail.  The Sickle Point property would make a welcome, scenic rest stop for cyclists and pedestrians using this trail. Access to much of the area would need to be restricted to maintain the critical habitat that the sensitive flora and fauna require to persist and flourish. Of great importance are the student educational opportunities that the presence of a lakeshore marshland, adjacent to a dry desert habitat, make Sickle Point well suited to.
Support by OSPS
The Okanagan Similkameen Parks Society enthusiastically supports the Kaleden community initiative to acquire this privately held 4.8 acre property, encompassing the entire point, for the benefit of the public. We express this support based on the critical location of the property on rare lake-shore marsh habitat, as well as its immediate proximity to the KVR rail trail (which is of provincial and potentially international significance). It is imperative that this land be purchased to ensure the future prosperity of the rare plant and animal communities that inhabit it, as well as for its exceptional values for public education, recreation and enjoyment in a lakeside setting.

On behalf of our Board of Directors,

Thank you for considering our support,

Ian Graham, President

Okanagan Similkameen Parks Society.
www.okanagansimilkameenparkssociety.ca
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